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TO: The Evergreen Community

FROM: The First Peoples Coalition

The following document has been written in response to many questions and
general curiosities regarding "The Day of Absence" (which will be taking place
on Tuesday, April 21, 1992). We hope that this will answer, or at least
begin to answer, some of those guestions.

In the early history of the college, the founders of TESC did not
incorporate support services for the community of color. On this predominantly
European-American campus, the need was clear for the existence of such support.
The result was the Third World Coalition (formed 1972-73), representing
student, staff, and faculty of color (African-American, Native American Indian,
Latino/Chicano and Asian/Pacific Islander). Through the years there has been
struggle, growth, and development that has resulted in our current name (The
First Peoples Coalition) and numbers of over 400 students and 100 faculty and
staff. In 1975, a pivotal event in our development was held. The event was
a "Talking Shop"™ unity dinner. Primarily, the event was held for the
African-American community at Evergreen. The need became apparent for all of
the members of the Third World Coalition to get involved. Hence, in 1975 the
first "Day of Absence" was born.

So, what is the DAY OF ABSENCE? To quote a faculty member: ™"... the name
came from a play of that title [written by Douglas Turner Ward], and is about
a town in which all of the black people left, leaving only the white folks ..
the idea was to reenact the play every year, doing the business of healing
instead of the business of the plantation..."™ The DAY OF ABSENCE was initiated
by students, staff, and faculty of color and became an annual event for the
years, through 1987. We have decided to revive this day in response to both
internal and external issues faced by People of Color on this campus. Our task
is to explore ways in which we can come to terms with our current issues.

+ It is imperative that we work proactively in addressing how we
can thrive in the midst of the racism within this institution.

* We recognize the need to address the internal issues of the First
People's community, including our own prejudices and internalized
oppression that may hinder our working effectively together not only
as a coalition, but also as individuals.

* We need to reassess multi-culturalism as it exists and/or does not
exist at The Evergreen State College.

There is much work to be done. We hope those remaining on campus will
take the opportunity to explore what each person's responsibility is toward the
goal of multi-culturalism and equity on campus. If some folks feel that it is
unnecessary to examine this individual responsibility, we hope that there
exists a realization that having choice, comes from a position of privilege.






[image: image2.png]For us, choice is not an option; our capacity to survive and thrive is
dependent on these issues being addressed. We feel that it is necessary to
discuss the issues in an environment in which we feel safe and free from the
tensions that exist on campus.

We thank you for any support that you can offer the greater First Peoples
community in this endeavor.

FACULTY AND STAFF: We hope that you will share this information with students
that you supervise or who are in your programs, to aid in clarifying any
misinformation about the Day of Absence. Thanks for your help.





